Charles Barr-Johnston News

I was very pleased to see many of you at Lynn's Memorial Service. Thank you very much for coming. I was sorry not to have been able to have seen many others while visiting the UK. But I am thankful to the Lord for all your prayers and ask Him to help me be more faithful to Him in praying for you. May the Lord bless you all in your life and ministry for Christ.

Here in Salta I received a great welcome from many believers and from those not yet believers. I also received text messages from all the ministers we trained in Juarez, Chiriguanos and Yema saying how happy they were that I had come back and that they would tell their congregations. So please pray that God may guide as to my future ministry.

So far I have started weekly Bible studies at home on Tuesdays, Thursdays and two Bible studies on Mondays. It is not that I want to lead so many Bible studies on the same passages but it is the only way to get each one of them with their different hours of work or study to one Bible study a week. I told them that the night before the Lord took Lynn I read to her Romans chapters 4 to 8. I now plan to study these important chapters. But I would first remind them of the back ground to these chapters in Romans chapters 1 to 3. Please pray for God’s blessing on these Bible studies to me and to all who come including those who don’t yet know the Lord.

Please also pray for guidance about visiting the Spanish speaking churches God planted while we were in the Juarez area. Juan Aylan wants to visit them with his fiancé Nadia in July as that is the month of their winter holidays from studying nursing. He wants his family to meet Nadia who is from Pozitos near the border with Bolivia. Pray for that visit and that the Lord will help Juan and Nadia in their studies to be nurses. Pray also that God will guide as to whether I should go then or later.

